Minutes of Public Hearing

Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Public Hearing on November 16, 2011, at 7:02 p.m., Village Hall, 154 N. Lexington Street, Spring Green WI.

1. Call to order:  Gene Hausner, Village President, called the hearing to order at 7:02 p.m. 

2. Roll call of Village Board members:  Members present were Gene Hausner, Norm Miller, LuEtta Miller, Vern Demers and Vern Liegel.  Mark Nelson and Joel Marcus were absent.  Also present were Wendy Crary, Jenny Pappas,  Bill Mertens, Linda Thering, Kevin Wilkins, Susan Jannotta, Bonnie Bindl, Joe Bindl, Sarah Brehm, Richard King, Jamie Haas, Julie Showen, Elizabeth Irwin, Carolyn Humphries, Nigel Humphries, Jackie Passant, Tami Mueller, Jim Spredemann, Kim Kneifel, David Williams, Carol Anderson, Linda Schwanke, Eric Miller, Bill Cozine, Jean Porter, Robin Reid, Joy Kirkpatrick, Paul Derezinski, Megan Bond, Susan Gereau, Cristin Lagerman, Pat Scofield, Allen DeSchepper, Jane Leaf, Eric Hanson, Janet Gee, Jean Alt, Mary Zavada, Jerry Zavada, Emily Butteris, Jan Swenson, Judith Bradshaw-Rouse, Mary Keiran Murphy, Erica Esser, Bob Willoughby, Jim Thering, Holly Gaslend, Yvonne Notbohm, Patricia McCorklin, Dick Ainsworth, Jan McCormick, Monica Sella, Arden Rice, Jennifer Kerr, Mary Hutnik, Jan Hoffman, Don Greenwood, Liz Brewer, Bridget Roberts, Autumn Laird, Everett Bullock, Brenda Francis, D. Francis, Carol Jefferson, Art Carlson, Colleen Faherty, Susan Greenwood, Barbara Morford and Ed Lilla.
3. Approve Agenda: Liegel moved and Demers seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried.

4. Public Comment:  Hausner stated the budget would be presented first, and then the meeting would be opened up for public comment.  Crary went over the changes that were made to the budget since the last Board Meeting:
· Expenses were updated through 11/10/11
· Page 7 – Local General Purpose Taxes increased by $17K
· Page 12 – Emergency Government increased from  $4K to $8K, due to upcoming FCC mandated upgrades that have to be made to warning sirens
· Page 13 – Increased Building Repair and Maintenance to $3,500, Increased Vehicle Maintenance to $6,000, Increased Gas and Oil to $15,000, Increased Snow Removal-Repair & Maintenance to $5,000, Increased New Sidewalks to $9,500 (Crary noted the last sidewalk project was in 2005)
· Page 14 – Crary pointed out the 10.21% increase in Total Public Works was due in part to adding an employee to the health insurance
· Page 15 – Crary noted the Total General Fund is increasing 0.89%
· Page 17 – Crary noted two street projects need to be completed by 2013-2014
· Page 20 – Crary noted the Revenue Summary is increasing by 3.99% and the Expense Summary is decreasing by 3.69%.
Crary stated she hoped to have the county numbers soon.

Hausner opened up the meeting for public comment and asked those who wished to speak state their name and address.  The following is a synopsis of the public comment:

Jan Swenson – 6565 High Point Road, Arena

The library is an amazing asset and reading is an important part of my life.  A huge cut of 32% is not fair, it is wrong to cut so much.

Art Carlson – Village of Spring Green

We solved the budget at the hearing at the County last night.  Libraries are extremely important to the county.

Carol Anderson – Village of Spring Green/Library Director
The county will be reimbursing at the full 100%.  The payment we will receive from the county will be $73,925.
Nigel Humphries – Village of Spring Green

Passed out information – 2010 public library service data.  Out of 385 libraries in Wisconsin, he researched where the Spring Green Library ranks.  5th in the state for circulation, 6th in the state for children’s programs.  No other library in the area comes close.  Asked the board to consider the numbers.

Don Gasser – Clyde Township

Has a choice of which library to go to.  Does not like the Lone Rock Library – no real support there.  Goes to the Spring Green Library five times per week and the staff is friendly, it is clean and has good books.  Utilizes other businesses in the area when he comes to the library (gas, food).  Does not want to see the Spring Green Library go into a downward spiral.
Dick Ainsworth - Hwy H, Arena
Not fair to cut the library by one-third.  Please re-consider.  We don’t care about the sidewalks, we care about the library.

Bill Mertens – Spring Green Township

Spend a lot of time in the library.  Impressed in the staff and the library board.  The library was built by grants and donations.  Library is an indispensible resource, and do not believe libraries will become obsolete.  Two-thirds of Americans hold library cards.  Please reconsider the reduction; no one is for this reduction.

Jackie Passant – Village of Spring Green

Moved here seven years ago.  One reason chose Spring Green is because of the library.  Hired as Library Assistant, and there is a very wide scope of programs offered at the library as well as helping job seekers and the elderly.  Cannot believe you are willing to gut the heart of the village.

Robin Reid – Village of Spring Green

My job in Madison leads me past many libraries.  Madison is pushing for a brand new library, which means libraries are alive.  Reconsider the budget cut, our library is a gem.  If you cut as much as projected, it will start a downward spiral.

Mary Murphy – Village of Spring Green

Have used the library extensively for research.  Ease of research compared with other municipalities/counties.  Please re-think the budget.

Nigel Humphries – Village of Spring Green

Do not see anywhere else in the budget where any department is taking a 32% cut.  Asked about capital outlay – parks.  Crary explained the negative fund balance.  Discussed fund balances.

Joy Kirkpatrick – Village of Spring Green

Inquired about the health of the general fund balance.  Acknowledged the board is in a tough spot.  Would like to see more communication between the village board and library board.  Please consider a more modest cut.

Sarah Brehm – Village of Spring Green

Would like to see the board look more at other resources besides money.  Need to look at each other as resources.

Yvonne Notbohm – Village of Spring Green

Would like an understanding of why there is such a large cut for the library – what the rationale is.

Greg Prem – Village of Spring Green

The village has seen this coming over a number of years.  State Statutes limited cuts that could be made to the library.  When the rural counties payment came into play, it was meant for some tax relief, but no cuts were ever made.
Yvonee Notbohm – Village of Spring Green

Is that relative to the number of people?

Greg Prem – Village of Spring Green

The payment is driven by circulation.
Carol Anderson – Village of Spring Green/Library Director
It is based on circulation and operating cost.  The Adjacent Counties payment is 70% and the Sauk County payment is 100%.

Bill Cozine – Village of Spring Green

I use the library four to five times per week.  Asked why no other department is taking as big of a cut.

Greg Prem – Village of Spring Green

This probably is not a permanent thing, economy – state mandates.

Emily Butteris - ?

My daughter attends story time weekly.  Asked why no warning was given for this size of cut.
Greg Prem – Village of Spring Green

Part of the lack of communication is probably in part my fault.  There used to be a village board member on the library board.  That member used to be Don Greenwood.  When Don left the village board, he remained on the library board and a current board member was never placed on the library board.

Yvonne Notbohm – Village of Spring Green

Is there any chance of you taking another look at the reduction?

Gene Hausner – Village President

The next two years are going to prove to be very challenging due to the restraints on the levy limit.  In addition to the restraints, costs for fuel, equipment repair, etc. are going up.

Art Carlson – Village of Spring Green

The library expenses are going up too.  Went over the proposed cuts to hours of operation and staffing at the library.
Greg Prem – Village of Spring Green

Asked Carlson when the cuts in hours were decided on.  Carlson replied at the last meeting of the library board.  Prem stated if the library board was willing to transfer $45K to the village some time ago, would these same cuts have to be made?

Don Greenwood – Village of Spring Green

The $45K transfer was a one-time offer.  The library board offered this one-time transfer to help the village in their plight.  We were not telling you we could handle a $45K cut per year.  The board is reneging on the commitment to the library, you guys are turning back – it is wrong and disproportional.  Do not appreciate the in the dark discussions and decisions made behind closed doors.  To say things at the last meeting such as our backs are against the wall and this is the 11th hour is just wrong.  We wouldn’t want Wendy to have to do more work.  Wendy Crary stated she did not appreciate those comments.  

Bonnie Bindl – Village of Spring Green

Told Don he did not have a right to speak to the board and village employees in such manner.

Alan DeSchepper – Town of Wyoming

No other department is taking such a large hit.  Reducing the library budget just because the law lets you is not responsible.  Noted the importance of seeking knowledge on your own free will.
Pat McCorklin - ?

Need to recognize the library is a very valuable asset and you need to maintain that asset.

Everett Bullock – Village of Spring Green

I was born poor and raised poor.  When I was in third grade I stumbled into a library and it opened up the whole world to me.  Appreciates the work of both the library and the village and hopes a balance can be found

Bonnie Bindl – Village of Spring Green

I have a question – do all of you here tonight realize the Spring Green Library has a fund balance of $574K?  Do you think there is a big difference between $170K and $574K?  These matters affect the residents of the village.  The library has more money in their fund than the entire village.  If you look at surrounding libraries the average resident pays $62.70 per capita, and the Spring Green Library is requesting $85.20 per capita.  This is a big dollar amount people.  I know the library is important, but we need to be realistic.  I think some questions need to be answered.

Ed Lilla – Village of Spring Green

I helped put together the spreadsheet detailing the fund balance at the library.  I respect the board’s decisions.  We look at this as basically our savings and that it is money that should not be spent on operations.  We are looking at what the library will need in the next five to ten years:  maintenance, building repairs, future expansion.  I do not want to see things go backwards.  There is a breakdown in communications between the library board and village board.  I take personal accountability for not knowing exactly how much the library has.  Yeah, there is a big balance, but it is for future needs.  We will live with the cuts, but I ask more than anything to have the two groups’ work together going forward.
Carol Jefferson – Pearl Road, Spring Green Township
Urged the library board to make sure they look into the intent/legalities of bequests, as a lot of those do not want to put their money toward operations.

Paul Derezinski – Village of Spring Green

Discussed the high circulation – if you have a business that is doing well you do not take money away from it.  Acknowledged that it is hard to make decisions in a time like this.

Greg Prem – Village of Spring Green

Prior to making operational changes, encouraged the library to get a grasp on how much it is growing.

Monica Sella – Wyoming Township

Because the economic climate is so difficult right now, it is important to keep the library operating as it is currently.  Do not make such a big cut to the library.

Don Greenwood – Village of Spring Green

Would like to publicly apologize to Crary for statements made.
Bill Mertens – Spring Green Township

The fact that the library has that much money should not be held against them.

Vern Liegel – Village Board Member

Suggested charging for public meetings in the community room.  Might have to make some changes.

Gene Hausner – Village President

Read an email from Louise Dotter per her request.

Discussed letters and emails received.

LuEtta Miller – Village Board Member

We met with members of the library board a few meetings ago and discussed volunteers, but were told they could not be used.  If we go ahead with this cut, we will be more in line per capita in Sauk County.  Miller went over some statistics.  Other departments have done their share.  No other departments pay state retirement for part-time workers.  We are doing the best we can.

Monica Sella – Wyoming Township

You stated that some of the park shelters are in disrepair; maybe we could be creative and utilize the schools for the needed repairs.

Carol Anderson – Village of Spring Green/Library Director

I would like to further explain the use of volunteers.  There are certain positions that we cannot use volunteers due to strict confidentiality rules, but we do have a number of volunteers that we utilize currently.  Some help with shelving and we have junior volunteers that help with summer programs.

5.
Adjourn:  Liegel moved and N. Miller seconded to adjourn the public hearing at 8:53 p.m. Motion carried.
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